





FINAL FINDINGS OF APPROVABILITY

Expansion of Inland Coastal Boundary
Amendment Request to the New Hampshire Coastal Program

INTRODUCTION

The Assistant Administrator for National Ocean Services (NOS), National Oceanic and
Atmospheric Administration (NOAA), on behalf of the Secretary of Commerce,
approved the New Hampshire Coastal Program (NHCP) in two segments. The ocean
and harbor segment received Federal appreval in May of 1982. The original boundary
covered New Hampshire's Atlantic shoreline, Portsmouth Harbor, and the Hampton
estuary.

In September 1988, major changes to the NHCP as wel! as the second boundary
segment received Federal approval. The geographic scope of NHCP was amended to
cover the entire tidal extent of New Hampshire's waters - the Great Bay and its
tributaries. Approximately 131 miles of tidal shoreline in and around Great Bay, Little
Bay and the tidal rivers were incorporated into the NHCP,

In an evaluation findings for the NHCP dated September 28, 2000, the Office of Ocean
and Coastal Resource Management {OCRM) made a recommendation for the NHCP to
explore the opportunities and possibilities of an expanded coastal boundary. OCRM
noted the limitations that the existing boundary imposed on program implementation
and NHCP ieadership in resource management. Resource issues outside the previous
coastal boundary were not managed by the NHCP, nor could they be funded with
CZMA funds. The State began the challenging effort of expanding the inland coastal
boundary.

On February 28, 2003, the Governor of New Hampshire submitted a request to expand
the inland coastal boundary of the NHCP to include the State's 17 coastal
municipalities. This change would encompass the entire jurisdiction of the
municipaiities, including Dover, Durham, Exeter, Greenland, Hampton, Hampton Falls,
Madbury, New Castle, Newfields, Newington, Newmarket, North Hampton, Portsmouth,
Rollinsford, Rye, Seabrook, and Stratham.

in accordance with the Office of Ocean and Coastal Resource Management (OCRM)
amendment procedures (15 CFR 923.82), OCRM made a preliminary determination
that the NHCP, as amended by the expansion of the inland coastal boundary, would
still constitute an approvable program, and that the procedural requirements of Section
306(d} of the Coastal Zone Management Act (CZMA) had been met. In accordance
with these requirements, OCRM prepared an Environmental Assessment (EA),


















